DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 16 JUNE 2009 IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, AT 7.30PM.

1. SEDERUNT: Mr Adam Montgomerie; Mr Phil Findlay; Mr Roy Storie; Mrs Jean McGinn, Mr Andrew Guthrie; Mr Rod Kruse; Mrs Margaret Masterman.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie; Mrs Thea Petticrew, P C Aitken; P C Armstrong. Sgt Sandy Douglas.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC: M Belford; J Clark; K Hull; B Hull; E Bain; J Bain; P Ciegotura; L Buchanan.

APOLOGIES:

51-00 1

Adoption of minutes for meeting of Tuesday 19 May 2009
 Proposed by Mr A Guthrie, Seconded Mr Roy Storie.

Before the meeting commenced, Sergeant Sandy Douglas spoke about the traffic arrangements which would be in place during the week of the Open Golf Tournament at Turnberry. It is expected there will be between 8000 and 9000 cars using the road. The A77 and the Maybole High road would take the bulk of the traffic, but while the A719 would not be used as a recognised route to Turnberry there would be an increase in traffic on this road especially with local residents wanting to avoid the heavy traffic on the main roads. Mr Montgomerie thanked Sqt Douglas for his information.

- **3. POLICE REPORT**: There have been 14 reported incidents in the last month cattle on the road, theft of a motor vehicle, some vandalism, a rubbish fire at Carrick Place which damaged BT lines. There were also three public disorder incidents, one domestic and boy racers on A719. There were no arrests.
- **4. COUNCILLOR'S REPORT**: Councillor Goldie confirms there will be more changes within the Council. Public will have more information and there will be more public meetings. She states the Civic Theatre is costing the Council money just to be there and would cost a lot more to demolish. Gaiety is more in the red than previously thought.

MATTERS ARISING:

- Site for bench. We still await a cheque from Scottish Water to have this area completed.
- Labyrinth: Children from Fisherton School helped on two days to spread gravel on the labyrinth - which they thoroughly enjoyed, and at the same time moved about two tons of material. Mr Guthrie hopes to have an official opening on a date to be decided.
- Planning Meeting Maybole was attended by Mr Findlay and Mrs McGinn who found it very informative. Forms were distributed for anyone interested in joining the Planning Forum.
- Constitution: A form has been completed agreeing to proposed changes.

- Sign at Limekiln. Owner of house and limekiln annoyed that he was not consulted about the erection of sign. Mr Guthrie explained this had been there for a number of years and had fallen down and we just wanted to re-erect. He will speak to him again about this.
- Wall at Kennedy Park. This was damaged not by a bus as we first understood but by a breakdown truck removing the bus. Mrs Guthrie saw it happening but did not get the registration number. Community Police suggests she reports this to police as driver should not have left the scene without reporting this himself. Mrs Petticrew will try and contact the towing company.

6. FINANCIAL REPORT:

At 11 June the balance in our Administration Account amounted to £1267.16 (An amount of £550 has been paid for fencing for the Labyrinth access).

Community Hall Account amounts to £2491.38

7. OPEN FORUM: This took place prior to Councillor's Report and Matters Arising. As the subject was concerned with Planning, Councillor Goldie declared interest and had to withdraw. The residents surrounding Balig Farm expressed great concern about a planning application by the owner Mr Mark White. This consists of a strip caravan site of approximately 142 Static/touring caravans and tents. This is proposed to be along the A719 opposite Craig Tara and will stretch for about ¾ mile. Community councils members are in agreement that we will write and object in the strongest possible terms. Everyone is of the opinion that this would be detrimental to the area as we have many caravan sites along this road, and no-one could see any benefits either in employment or cash injection to the area.

8. CORRESPONDENCE:

NHS - Infection Control Leaflets

NHS - Supported Self Care - Living with Cancer (26 June Gailes Hotel)

NHS - Nominations for South Ayrshire Public Partnership Forum Core Group

Glasdon - Seating Collection

Cathy Jamieson - Equality & Human Rights Commission Strategic Funding Prog.

Enquire - Additional Support for learning.

Tenants & Residents Forum - Minutes of meeting 22 April.

Environmental Law Centre Scotland - understanding law Sat 27 June in Lanark.

Email from Peter Mason - Arrange a visit - Carrick Community Councils' Forum

ASCC - Nominate an Area Representative.

South Ayrshire Council - Questionnaire on role of Link Officer.

PLANNING:

Outline Planning permission for erection of dwelling house at 1 Fisherton Place.

REFUSED: Erection of dwelling on land south of Clover Cottage.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

- 1. Mr Eaglesham has tendered his resignation. Secretary will write to thank him for service to the community for many years.
- 2. A notice will be put in notice board asking for anyone interested in becoming a temporary co-optee to contact Secretary.
- 3. Mrs Masterman has asked for a prize for their Art Show in July. It was agreed to give a £25 Drawrite Voucher. She also asks if members would come along to the preview and select a painting for the prize.
- 4. Helicopter has again landed in the Kennedy Park. Informed the police.
- Castle condition of some areas inside cause for concern. People, especially children
 are accessing areas which were previously cordoned off. Mrs Petticrew suggests
 Secretary writes to Mr Richard Cairns, Structural Engineer at S A C advising him of this
 problem.

Meeting closed at 9.10pm and the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 18 August 2009.